Northern Ireland Assembly receives Autism Access Award from 

The National Autistic Society

The National Autistic Society (NAS) presented the Northern Ireland Assembly with an Autism Access Award on Monday 10 December 2012 at Parliament Buildings.
In an unprecedented move, the Northern Ireland Assembly took on the challenge to make Parliament Buildings ‘autism friendly’ with the help of the NAS.  It is part of a pilot project, run in conjunction with the Northern Ireland Assembly Commission.
Work towards accreditation began in November 2011 and no task has been too big, with a number of changes now implemented to make visits for those on the autism spectrum easier.
Speaker of the Northern Ireland Assembly, Mr William Hay MLA said: “We are delighted to be the first organisation in the UK to receive the Autism Access Award.  We were pleased to be part of this pilot project.  The Assembly makes great efforts to be a building that is open and welcoming to all our visitors.  Making Parliament Buildings more accessible to visitors on the autism spectrum is part of this effort and we will continue to improve the services we give to all our visitors.”
Improvements to the building include setting up a quiet room and developing clearer signage, such as warning stickers on noisy hand dryers and symbols on toilet doors.  Crucially around 90 staff have received autism awareness training, with 10 Autism Champions created.

The Assembly, which worked closely with an autism consultation group, has also produced a film showing what to expect when arriving at the entrance to the Parliament Buildings, as well as a dedicated section on its website to help anyone on the autism spectrum prepare for their visit.
“Those on the autism spectrum can find visits to public places very stressful.  Things many of us take for granted can have a profound effect on someone with autism, for example crowded places or noises from hand driers can be unbearable, as many people with autism experience sensory issues,” said Shirelle Stewart Co-Director of the National Autistic Society Northern Ireland.

“What has been so wonderful about this project is that the NAS and people with autism have been involved every step of the way.  This is an example of good practice – the work that the Northern Ireland Assembly Commission has carried out on Parliament Buildings will hopefully inspire others to become more autism friendly,” Shirelle Stewart continued.

For more information please contact Shirelle Stewart, Co-Director National Autistic Society Northern Ireland on Tel: 028 90688 513, Mobile 07789941239 or email shirelle.stewart@nas.org.uk
